

Ashmore Crescent, Hamworthy, Poole, Dorset BH15 4DG Telephone: 01202 677870 Fax: 01202 660151

Website: www.hamworthyparkjuniorschool.co.uk

Email: office@hpj.poole.sch.uk

8th December 2017

Dear Parent(s)/Carer(s)

Further to the letter dated 7th December from Miss Vooght and I, I would like to personally express my apologies to you for any confusion caused by the school in regards to Year 3 arrangements and communication in recent weeks.

As a school we truly value the support of parents/carers and that can only be achieved by us informing you of events, required equipment, home learning, uniform and timings on a regular basis. It is clear from the letters and emails I have received directly, that we have not maintained our own high expectations of communications within the school. For this I can only apologise and I thank those who communicated with me directly to make me aware of the situation. I will ensure that in the new year you are well informed and that we are communicating with you consistently and effectively.

I hope that you all have a fantastic Christmas holiday and your New Year starts in a really positive way.

I would also like to inform you that the children were an absolute credit to yourselves and the school in the company of their grandparents yesterday. It was a fantastic party and I hope all who attended enjoyed themselves.

Best Wishes

Mr J Lumber Head of School



